WMSOA Board Meeting Minutes – November 16, 2010

Member Present:  Greg Pilbeam, John Crumb, Mark Lundvick, Larry Olsen, Paul Holwerda, Bob Powers, Doug Turkstra

Also Present:  Matt Carlson, Keith Miller, Bill Wagner

Planning for 12/04 Annual General Meeting

Tom Walters has secured Grandville HS location.  Be there at 8AM for set-up.  No guest speaker, but we will recap the year for the members.  Treasurer’s report, Ethics report will be given, minutes of the 2009 meeting will be available at the meeting if anyone has questions about them.  Elections for President, Treasurer, and three Member-at-Large positions will be held.  Doug Turkstra has expressed interest in President’s position, Bob Power in the Treasurer’s position.

Treasurer’s Update

The Association has approximately $11,000 in its account.  Our largest upcoming expense is the assignor’s fee for the past year.  Dues will replenish this, as will the fees to high schools for assigning.

Web Page Update

We have purchase “wmsoa.org” as a new website for the Association.  It will become effective as of the start of the year in 2011, and the old site will be linked to it for some time.  Paul will continue to work on this for the time being and then train someone to take over upkeep of it.  He would also like to encourage the submission of photos of Association members in action so they can be posted on the site to keep it “fresh”.

OK Conference Update

It has been proposed that Greg and John continue as our contacts with the OK Conference because of their relationship with the Conference.  Moved, seconded, and approved.  Incidents occurring in games are being dealt with relatively well, and we will continue to monitor the issues and deal accordingly.

NISOA New Members
There will be NO new NISOA members presented and no NISOA testing at the AGM.  It is important to be certain that people are not trying to get in NISOA “for the money” or who may not be mature enough and mentally and emotionally ready for the higher intensity of the college games.  It is suggested that people interest have at least 2 years of high school experience and their capabilities and performance by known.  Possible candidates, particularly those we do not know well at this time, will be evaluated in game situations.

Reviewer Program for MIAA

Association members were able to visit and observe at all of the MIAA sites, and the results were satisfactory overall.  It was also noted that the MIAA was happy with how the season went.

Goals of the Association

We have been able to get confirmation from the OK Conference that ALL high school JV games will use 35-minute halves for fall of 2011.  At present it does not appear that there will be any increase in game fees for high school at that time, but it is likely that there will be some modest increases for college games in the fall.

Other

We need to remind our members that at the conclusion of a game, it is important to get together on the field as quickly as possible, gather up anything like equipment bags brought to the field, and then leave the field together.  Officials should not hang around to deal with issues after the game unless they are immediately apparent (while players are exiting the field).  We don’t need to watch the post-game handshakes, etc. if they actually take place.  If something does occur that requires action, make sure that you get player numbers, if possible, and file an appropriate report with the game authorities and include the specifics in the Arbiter game report.

It was noted that the MHSAA Officials Game Report is now an “on-line” report only, which can be found on the “Officials” tab of the MHSAA website.

We need to emphasize that game reports in Arbiter are required for all high school and college games and that any cards issued and significant injuries or other incidents must be reported promptly and accurately.

Respectfully submitted,

Larry Olsen – WMSOA Secretary

